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COAST GUARD HERITAGE MUSEUM

AT THE TRAYSER

3353 MAIN ST. (ROUTE 6A )

P.O. BOX 161

BARNSTABLE, MA 02630

508 -362 -8521

EMAIL: CGHERITAGE@COMCAST.NET

OUR WEB SITE: WWW.COASTGUARDHERITAGEMUSEUM.ORG

We always need volunteers!  If you live on Cape Cod  and 

can spare a few hours, we need you! Please contact us by 

phone or email. You can also just stop in. We are open from 

May 1 to November 1 on Tuesday through Saturday from 10 

to 3. Stop in and become a volunteer!

We are a nonprofit organization and rely on your 

donations to keep us afloat!  Check the Donations page in 

this newsletter.

mailto:CGHERITAGE@COMCAST.NET
http://www.coastguardheritagemuseum.org/


PRESIDENTôS  CORNER

It has been a busy Spring, and time to mourn for three friends of the Coast Guard Heritage Museum. In 
January 2009, Jack Stacy, BMC, Tom Branco, BMCS, and Bernie Webber, BMCS, all USCG retirees and 
ά/ƘŀǘƘŀƳ [ŜƎŜƴŘǎέΣ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ŀǿŀȅΦ .ŜǊƴƛŜ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ IƻƴƻǊŀǊȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳǳǎŜǳƳΩǎ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎ 
and someone I was constantly in touch with via email. I was stationed with Jack and Tom at Chatham, 
and we all kept in contact. The museum had a memorial service to honor all three on Memorial day. 
Rev. Dan Davidson and a team of CGHM staff put together a nice program. BZto all.

May 1st was also opening day for the season at the museum. Thanks to the efforts of some of our 
volunteers this Winter we put together an updated Coast Guard at war exhibit. We also added  a display 
honoring the crew of HH-3F1432, four of whom were lost when the helicopter went down during a 
rescue 100 miles off Chatham on February 18, 1979. Note that the Pendleton rescue was also on 
CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ муΣ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴ мфрнΦ ²ƻǿΧ    aƛƪŜ aŀȅƴŀǊŘΣ ŀƴ ƘƻƴƻǊŀǊȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /DIa .ƻŀǊŘ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ 
a great model maker and friend of the museum, redid a model we had at the museum, turning it into a 
model of the 1432, with appropriate Air Station Cape Cod markings. Hats off to Mike, who is a USCG 
retiree. Mike has also added some new scratch-built models to the Aviation exhibit, with a new 
Lightship to follow. BZ, Mike.

Dick Matteson, another exceptional model maker, has loaned the CGHM some more of his Lightship 
models, which  have added to a superb lightship section, one to be proud of. Thank you, Dick.
The Lightship Sailors Association (LSA) has loaned pictures, a lightship hammered out of brass, a CG 
9ƴǎƛƎƴΩǎ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ƧŀŎƪŜǘ ŀƴŘ ŀ Ŧǳƭƭȅ ŘǊŜǎǎŜŘ ƳŀƴƴŜǉǳƛƴ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘǊŜǎǎ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ƻŦ /²hп DŜƻǊƎŜ 
wƻƴƎƴŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƴƻǿ ƎǊŜŜǘǎ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ [{! ǊƻƻƳΦ DŜƻǊƎŜΩǎ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΣ YŀǊŜƴ bŜŀƭΣ ƘŜǊ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘ 5ŀǾŜΣ 
and father-in-law Phil Neal were present for the dedication. The LSAwas represented by Joe Burgess, 
Pete Penfield, Bernie Byrnes, Dave Orszak, (and me).  BZto all.

The retirement of the last 44 foot Motor Life Boat (MLB), 44301, was a nice sendoff from Chatham, its 
last duty station. Commandant Thad Allen was present, as was Jerry Ostermiller, President of the 
National Coast Guard Museum. Jerry also visited the museum and shared his view of the future museum 
with us. His favorable comments about the CGHM brought tears to my eyes. We look forward to 
working with him to tell the great story of the USCG. My friend Clive Lawfordcame from Bryne, Norway 
ǘƻ ōŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ōƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ пполм ǊŜǘƛǊŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ .ŜǊƴƛŜ ²ŜōōŜǊΩǎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ /ƭƛǾŜ Ƙŀǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ пп Ŧƻƻǘ 
MLBweb site. Every 44 footer used by the CG is there. His site is a link on our web site. Super guy and a 
great friend who travelled a long way to be here. Hats off to Clive. BZ.

Some of these and other events are covered elsewhere in this newsletter, prepared by Editor Emeritus 
George Washburn and rookie Editor Jack McGrath. Thanks guys.
As always, I have to thank Al (John) and Mary Manning for keeping the museum in the black so the IRS 
ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ǎƘǳǘ ǳǎ ŘƻǿƴΗΦΦ!ƭ ŀƭǎƻ ǎǇŜƴŘǎ ŜȄǘǊŀ ƘƻǳǊǎ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŎǘǳǊŜ ǎŜǊƛŜǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
docents. The docents keep the museum alive and open. Thanks to Jim and Joan Ellis for keeping the 
museum pretty and trim for all to see. Thanks also to Jack McGrath, who does it all to keep the museum 
open and visible on the internet through our web site. Then there is Francis (Mickey) Broadhurst, who 
does many thank-you letters, speaking engagements and museum publicity. He is also a docent and a 
plank owner (founder). It is an honor for me to work with him on the Board of Directors, as it is to work 
with all of the Board.
Last, but not least, thanks to Derek Bartlett and his crew from CAIPRSfor all the work that goes into 
keeping the Old Jail open. Thank you Debbie for the time you spend giving tours and for keeping the 
ghosts at the jail and not in the museum.

.ƻǘǘƻƳ ƭƛƴŜΧΦǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ŦƻǊ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ /DIa ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊŀȅǎŜǊ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎΧ

BZto all!    Bill Collette



EXHIBIT NEWS

On February 18, 1979,

HH -3F 1432  from Coast Guard 

Air Station Cape Cod was 

conducting a medical evacuation 

of an injured fisherman when 

the aircraft was forced to make 

an emergency landing in the 

water, after which it rolled 

over. Four of the crew members 

lost their lives . LCDR James 

Stiles, Capt. G. Richard Burge, 

Canadian Forces, AT2 John B. 

Tait , and HM2 Bruce A. Kaehler .

In recognition of the 30 th

anniversary of the accident, the 

CGHM has created a new display 

in our aviation section.

EDITORôS NOTES

George Washburn, the longtime editor of this newsletter, has decided to take a well-
deserved break from those duties. Many thanks, George!! 
I will be taking a shot at carrying on his efforts to inform and enlighten about the 
CGHM and Coast Guard goings-on here on the Cape and elsewhere. I know George 
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ Řƻ ŀƴŘ ƘŜΩƭƭ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƳŜŀǎǳǊŜ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
high standards he set over the last few years. Please let us know what you like and 
ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭƛƪŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ. Suggestions for content are also appreciated.

Jack McGrath
Photo credits

Cover: Joyce Kevorkian, Pages 3&4: Bill Collette, pg 6: 
Oregon150.org, B. Collette, pg 7: B. Collette, pg 8: Ron Janard, Dave 

Orszak, B. Collette, pg 9:  USCG, B. Collette



EXHIBIT NEWS

CG -1/83300 Builder Robert Horlick & Lee 

Horlick present the CG -1

A great new addition to our exhibits is a 1:24 scale model of the CG 83300, an 

83 foot wooden patrol boat. These boats were built in Brooklyn, NY and 

used throughout the Coast Guard from the 1940ôs to the 1960ôs.

CG -1 was the 83300 in USCG service, but during World War II it served with 

the U. S. Navy. The Navy designation was CG -1. CG -1 served in the English 

Channel on D -Day. It was assigned to rescue anyone who ended up in the 

water during the invasion. Robert Horlick , the builder , built the model in 

honor of his uncle, Boleslaw Gakusik , who served on CG -1. It took robert

about 5 years to build the model, using original USCG plans.

On May 7, 2009, the uniform of CWO -4 George Rongner , former OIC of 

the Buzzards Lightship and author of ñLife Aboard a Coast Guard 

Lightshipò, was presented to the Lightship Sailorôs Association 

Collection at the CGHM by his daughter, Karen Neal. In the photo 

above, L -R Pete Penfield, LSA , Barnstable County  Assistant Deputy 

Sheriff Dave Neal, Karen Neal, Bernie Byrnes, LSA , retired MM Capt. 

Phil Neal (front), Dave Orszak , LSA , (rear), Joe Burgess, LSA ,  and 

CGHM Pres. Bill Collette, LSA .



MUSEUM NEWS

The building which houses the Coast Guard Heritage Museum, and 
formerly held the Donald Trayser Museum, was built in 1856 as a 
United States Customs House. It also served as a Post Office for many 
years. The building is on the National Register of Historic Places. 
The first floor is handicapped accessible. Due to the historic nature of 
the structure, the second floor is not. In an effort to be ADA compliant, 
we asked the Cape Cod Community Media Centerwww.capemedia.org
to help us out. They produce material for non-profit organizations like 
us. They sent us Mindy Lamothe, who produced, directed, edited and 
videographeda complete tour of the second floor of the museum. What 
an amazing job! The video far exceeded our expectations and now 
allows us to provide a view of the second floor to those who are unable 
to climb the long flight of stairs. Thank You, Mindy!

Maintenance of the buildings at the museum                                           
is a constant challenge. Recently, through 
the efforts of Barnstable County Sheriff 

James Cummings and ADS for Community 
Affairs Dave Neal, inmate work crews have 
been helping out at the museum and at the 

Old Jail. They have power washed the front granite steps, 
brick walkways, and accessibility ramps. They have also 
begun preparing the many windows, which are in poor 
condition, for repair and painting. In the future, we hope 
to do additional projects, such as repainting the historic 
cast-iron fence that surrounds the museum. Thanks! 

http://www.capemedia.org/


MUSEUM EVENTS

Jerry Ostermiller

On May 7, 2009, the museum was visited by 

Jerry Ostermiller , President, National 

Coast Guard Museum Association. Jerry was 

recently asked by the Coast Guard 

Foundation www.cgfdn.org to establish a 

national museum for the Coast Guard. The 

USCG is the only service not to have a 

national museum dedicated to itôs history. 

Jerry has spent the last 20 years turning the 

Columbia River Maritime Museum in Astoria, 

Oregon into one of the finest maritime 

museums in the world.

Jerry will be doing the work necessary to design and fund 

a museum to be located in New London, CT. near the USCGA .

While visiting the CGHM, he was very complimentary about 

our displays and the stories they tell. We appreciate his 

comments and support. As the national museum develops, 

we hope to work closely with Jerry to the benefit of both 

museums. The 44301, recently retired at Chatham and 

detailed elsewhere in this newsletter, will be an important 

exhibit at the new museum, and Jerry was on hand to honor 

the vessel and its crews, as well as to see it on its way to 

its eventual new home.

MONOMOY YACHT CLUB

A large contingent from the 

Monomoy Yacht Club at Stage 

Harbor, Chatham, MA visited 

the Museum on May 5, 2009. In 

the picture at right, MYCôsBob 

Becker presents a generous 

donation to CGHM President 

Bill Collette. Thanks MYC !! 

http://www.cgfdn.org/


L-R: BILL WILSON MKC, JACK  STACY BMC, BILL COLLETTE MKCS, GERRY BERNARD CWO4, 
PAUL BOUCHER CWO2, JOHN CADARETTE MK1, TOM BRANCO BMCS, SEATED

MUSEUM EVENTS

Last meeting of some  ñChatham Legendsò

On Memorial Day, May 25, 2009, a service was held at 

the Museum to note the passing of three of the 

ñChatham Legendsò. BMC Jack Stacy passed away on 

January 8, 2009. Jack was Acting Chief in Chatham.  

BMCS Tom Branco passed away on January 17, 2009. 

Tom was Officer in Charge at Chatham. CWO Bernie 

Webber passed away on January 24,2009. Bernie was 

Coxswain on the CG36500 during the Pendleton 

rescue. Family members and shipmates spoke at the 

service, which was conducted by Rev. Dan Davidson, 

also a ñChatham Legend.  Jack Stacy, Tom Branco , and 

Bernie Webber were all good friends of the Coast 

Guard Heritage Museum, and will be missed by 

everyone.



44301

END OF AN ERA

On May 8, 2009, a historic chapter of USCG history came to a 

close with the retirement of the last 44 foot Motor Life 

Boat, the 44301. Replaced by the new 42001, the 44301 will 

eventually be on display at the new USCG National Museum. 

CG Commandant Admiral Thad Allen was in attendance to 

honor the legacy of the 44 footers, along with 

Congressman Bill Delahunt and many other notable CG 

personnel and friends of the CG. Many of the ñChatham 

Legendsò were there, sharing stories and memories of the 

44301 .

Passing the commissioning pennant

44301 at rest, at last.
Commandant

Congressman & Commandant

Comdt. & Bill C.

AIRSTACape Cod flyover



Bernard C. Webber

A hero honored

.ŜǊƴŀǊŘ /Φ ²ŜōōŜǊΣ ƪƴƻǿƴ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ŀǎ ά.ŜǊƴƛŜέΣ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ŀǿŀȅ ƻƴ 
January 26 of this year. On Saturday, May 9, a memorial service 
was held in Wellfleet, MA.  Among those there to recognize and 
remember the Gold Medal hero of the Pendleton rescue were 
Admiral Thad Allen, Commandant of the Coast Guard, CG first 
district Commander RADM Dale Gabel and Master Chief Petty 
Officer of the Coast Guard Charles Bowen. Friends and shipmates 
of Bernie were there to help the Webber family remember him.

ADM. Allen hands flag to Miriam 
Webber.

Bernie in 2002, 50th

CG36500 reunion
ADM. Allen 

USCG National Honor Guard folds 
the flag at graveside.

.ŜǊƴƛŜΩǎ ƎǊŀƴŘŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ [ŜŀƘ IŀƳƛƭǘƻƴΣ 
reads at the service
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Francis I. (Mickey) Broadhurst 
. 

 

 Francis I. Broadhurst serves as Clerk-Secretary for the Coast Guard Heritage Museum in 

Barnstable, Massachusetts. .  One of our Founding Directors, he came on board during the planning 

stages in 2004 and has continued through three presidents.  

  He has worked closely over the past 45 years with our Founder and First President Lou 

Cataldo on community and historic preservation.  

Broadhurst was born in the small town of Becket in Western Massachusetts. He graduated from public 

schools, then attended the University of Massachusetts (Amherst MA) briefly before joining the U.S. 

Navy.  

 He graduated top of his class from the  Navyôs Fleet Sonar School in Key West, Florida and 

was assigned to Helicopter Anti-Submarine Squadron One (HS-1)  in Key West, attaining  the rate   

PO First Class (Sonarman SO-1). He chose not to re-enlist and returned to UMASS to earn his 

Bachelorôs Degree in History and Government. 

 He met and married the former Carol Cummings of Falmouth, while attending UMASS in 

1961. They moved from Amherst to Cape Cod in 1964. 

   

 Broadhurst pursued a career in print and broadcast media working for a succession of newspapers 

beginning with the Holyoke (MA) Telegraph and Telegram. His career on Cape Cod began in March, 

1964 for the old Cape Cod Standard Times. Later he joined the Boston Herald-Traveler as the Cape 

and Islands Bureau Chief.  

  

He then served as media secretary for the late Massachusetts Congressman Hastings Keith who was 

ranking Republican on the House Sub-Committee on the Coast Guard.  He returned to journalism on 

Cape Cod as News Director and later Director of Public Affairs for Radio Station WQRC-FM in 

Hyannis.  

  During his tenure with WQRC, Broadhurst won many awards for excellence in the broadcast 

editorial category for his daily commentaries and news analyses and for local election coverage and 

public service categories.  

 Broadhurst crossed over to Television on TV 58 serving as Executive News Director, 

Anchorman, Assignment Editor and chief news writer. He wrote and narrated the documentary 

ñShipwreck at Nausetðthe Wreck of the Freighter Eldia.ò which is in the video collection at the Coast 

Guard Heritage Museum. 

  

He served as Assistant to the President of Independence Park, L. Paul Lorusso (who was one of the 

Coast Guard Heritage Museumôs earliest benefactors and supporters). 

  

Broadhurst was elected Selectman-Assessor of the Capeôs largest town of Barnstable, MA in 1987 

becoming Chairman of the Board of Selectman in 1989. 

  

In 1990 he returned to broadcast journalism as an editorial commentator for TV-58; hosted a nightly 

radio talk show on WOCB-AM & FM and later became a featured newspaper columnist for the Cape 

Cod Times writing for the editorial and op-ed page. He was also a featured commentator on Cape and 

Islands Public Radio.  

   

He retired from journalism in 2006 and devotes full time to the Coast Guard Heritage Museum as 

clerk-secretary and frequent guide for visitors.  

 

 

Meet the Directors



Coast Guard Heritage Museum

3353 Main Street (Route 6A)

P. O. Box 161

Barnstable, MA 02630

508 -362 -8521

cgheritage@comcast.net

The Coast Guard Heritage Museum at the Trayser continues its dedication to preserving the 
heritage of the USCG in the 1856 Custom House Building located in the village of Barnstable, 
MA. Our ever-changing exhibits make each visit a fresh experience. Most recently, the Lightship 
Sailors Association has added their exhibit to the museum.

We cover the full range of Coast Guard roles, ranging from protecting our shores, lives and 
property to lighthouses and lightships, from life-saving stations to rescue boats, from buoy 
tenders to icebreakers and weather ships and from modern aircraft to patrol boats and cutters. 
The heroic story of the Coast Guard must be told and never forgotten!

Our attendance has increased each year. However, it is not enough to defray the rapidly rising 
costs of maintaining and conserving our collections as well as promoting our existence. We are 
entirely operated by volunteers. We need your help! Please support us by printing the form 
below and mailing it, along with your check made payable to the Coast Guard Heritage 
Museum.Be sure to include your mailing address and your e-mail address so that we can send 
you our newsletter.

Some may wish to provide for us in their will. Consult your financial advisors to choose what best 
suits your personal situation. Our Federal Tax ID number is: 20-2498199. All gifts are tax-
deductible. By remembering the Coast Guard Heritage Museum in your will you can continue 
your support for years to come.

Help support our mission so we can continue to promote the history of the USCG.

WN


